
Commission Minutes March 18, 2024 

The Board of Washington County Commission met in regular session on Monday, 
March 18, in the commission room at the Washington County Courthouse. Members 
present were Scott Zabokrtsky, 1st District Commissioner, David Willbrant, 2nd District 
Commissioner, and Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District Commissioner, Diana L Svanda 
County Clerk to record minutes. 

Raleigh called the meeting to order at 8:15 AM followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Consent Agenda:  
Water pollution control permit 
Payroll change notice 
Change order 2023 38-48 
City of Washington asked to use the lawn March 30 for the Easter Egg Hunt 
Payroll & Bills Totaling $266,251.54 
Transit Guest Tax will donate 600.00 to the fireworks display. 
David Willbrant made the motion to approve the consent agenda, Scott Zabokrtsky 
seconded the motion, all in favor, motion carried. 

Todd Lucas stopped in and talked with Commissioners about fence issues. 

Tony Miller, NCK CASA presented a Child Abuse Prevention Proclamation, 
commissioners also gave permission for them to put pinwheels on the lawn. 

Jimmy Workman & Eric Helms, Road & Bridge, David told Jimmy that he had contact 
about the pole shed he is building. There will be a road closed March 20 between 
Liberty and Madison. Elizabeth Hiltgen came to the meeting and asked for executive 
session Scott Zabokrtsky made the motion to go into executive session under 
Attorney-Client to discuss Contract Review for fifteen minutes and to include Jimmy, 
Eric and Elizabeth, David Willbrant seconded the motion all in favor, motion carried. 
Commissioners discussed the road sign on the Highway about the six-principal 
meridian. Raleigh received an Text from Craig Dankenbring about the culverts 
between 5 & 6 road on Rainbow. Josh Mueller has concerns about the pole shed and 
made suggestions. March 28 there will be a Road safety plan meeting at FNB from 
9-12 noon. 

Lance Leis, County Appraiser called in to talk with the commissioners about the 
increase on valuations, also reported that the appraiser’s office is in compliance with 
the State. 

Commissioners asked Bev Finlayson, Deputy appraiser if she would come in and 
explain the median appraised value. 

Scott Zabokrtsky made the motion to adjourn at 11:05 AM, David Willbrant seconded 
the motion, all in favor, motion carried.     

	  

           The next regular meeting will be Monday March 25, 2024. 



	 	  
	                                                                                 ________________________________________ 
	 	 	 	 	 	          Scott Zabokrtsky, Chairman 1st District 

	 	 	 	 	 	 	  
                                                                                       _____________________________________ 
	 	                                                              David Willbrant, 2nd District 

Attest: 

___________________________________           _____________________________________ 
Diana L Svanda, County Clerk                                    Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District 

                                                                                                  

	 	 	 	 	 	 	


